St. Benedict C.S.S., 50 Saginaw Pkwy, Cambridge, ON N1R 5W1

October 21, 2015 · Volume 8, Issue 5

Table of Contents

- Administrative
- Academics
- Athletics
- Clubs
- Student Activities
- The Arts
- Other news
- Upcoming events

The BENN newsletter is a publication of St. Benedict CSS. It is distributed every second Wednesday during the school year using the WCDSB Newswire service. Any questions or comments pertaining to this publication can be sent to the editor <u>Anton Milardovic</u> or the school's principal <u>Dan Witt</u>.

BENN Staff

Mr. Anton Milardovic

Next Issue

November 4, 2015

Celebration Time!

Even Marty McFly could not have predicted this in Back to the Future. While meetings actually started in May of 2014, the first date most people would remember is Friday, September 5, 2014: The St. Benedict community came together on the front field to form that iconic spelling of the word AVIVA to launch our *The Heart of the Community* project campaign. It was to mark the start of a major project and quest to secure the grand prize of \$100,000 in the Aviva Community Fund challenge in order to improve the health and well being of those that surround the St. Benedict community.

Continued below

- Editor

Administrative

Celebration Time!

By Mr. A. MILARDOVIC

Move forward to Tuesday, January 27, 2015: Jeff Hutcheson of the morning TV show *Canada AM* broadcasts live from the school cafeteria, and then the big announcement: St. Benedict Fast forward 411 days, to today—Wednesday, October 21, 2015. It's all here, it's all set up, it's all ready to go, and it's time to CELEBRATE!

But let's not get too hasty. Had you driven by the school on Friday, you would have seen very little. Some activity in the exercise parcour. Over by the scoreboard? Nothing. Monday: more activity by the exercise equipment. Mulch. Scoreboard area? Nothing. Yesterday: nothing new. Dreary, drizzly day. This morning: trucks! A crane! In a few short hours, the scoreboard was put up, electrical connected, Mr. Riso and Mr. Jankura tested out the remote, tents were erected, food and drink put out, chairs set up, the band tuned up, members of LEAP tested out the equipment, the ribbon went around everything,



The new scoreboard being put through its paces.



Aerial shot of students spelling out Aviva, September 5, 2014

dignitaries started arriving... it was hard to keep up.

And there was a buzz in the air.

Students looked at the scoreboard with a sense of awe and pride that can only be described as genuine and heartfelt. Several teachers—myself included—couldn't help but feel an extreme sense of pride to see the final culmination of an activity which involved canvassing the staff, students, and community for votes during the voting periods, LEAP students going door to door within the neighbourhood (over 5000 homes) dropping flyers to raise awareness of the project, numerous articles and TV appearances by members of our Aviva team.... it was a long road, and to reach the end has been extremely rewarding.

With members of the local community in attendance—School Board administration, representatives of the various levels of government, community group leaders, and members from Aviva and our brokers Stevenson & Hunt—our two copresidents started the ceremony. Our vice-principal Mrs. Temple lead us in prayer, our principal Mr. Witt said a few words, and with that it was time to cut the ribbon. With the ribbon cutting completed and the exdercise area officially declared open, members of our LEAP program rushed onto the equipment to give it the official first run through.



Jessica Schiepan of Stevenson & Hunt helps Mr. Witt with the ribbon cutting.

Many local dignitaries were in attendance at today's ceremony.

"We are extremely fortunate and thankful to the Aviva Community Fund for recognizing how worthwhile this project will be for the community", said Mr. Witt, "this certainly solidifies what we are as a heart of the community as we help promote fitness and wellness."

Focus then turned to the football field where the Junior Football Saints were getting ready for a match with St. Mary's. After O Canada the game started, and many started cheering the Saints. And many watched the scoreboard, not just to see the score, but to acknowledge the great results that come from a community working together on a common goal.

CUPE Work to Rule Information

BY ST. BENEDICT ADMINISTRATION

Dear Parents / Guardians:

As you may be aware, employees in Ontario school boards who are represented by the Canadian Union of Public Employees (CUPE) are currently working to rule. Within the Waterloo Catholic District School Board the situation involves the following employees:

- Clerical (Administrative Assistants)
- Educational Assistants
- ECEs
- Youth Care Workers
- Library Technicians
- Technology Technicians

As a result of the CUPE work-to-rule action, some levels of service at our school may be affected. Please know the safety and security of our students and staff is our main priority and you may be assured we will continue to be vigilant in this respect. The school board remains optimistic a negotiated settlement can be reached between the provincial government and the union.

Updates concerning the CUPE situation will be posted on the school board's website immediately as any new information becomes available.

Please check the following website regularly:www.wcdsb.ca/labour/index.html

News from the Guidance Department

BY MRS. P. KLASSEN

Academic Awards Night

Last Thursday evening, the gymnasium was filled with over 900 proud students, parents and teachers who gathered to celebrate at the 17th Annual Academic Awards night which honoured the academic accomplishments of the 2014–15 school year. Subject awards were presented to students who had achieved one of the two highest marks awarded in all grade 9, 10 and 11 courses offered at all academic levels. In addition to subject awards, students who achieved overall averages of 80%, 85% and 90% were recognized as members of the honour roll.

Students who were eligible to receive an award and unable to attend the event, may pick up their awards in the Guidance Office. A huge thank you goes to Mrs. Kathy Menjolian for her outstanding effort in organizing this celebration of academic success!

Progress Reports

Please note that progress reports will be distributed during period one on Thursday of this week. If you do not receive this report, please ask your child for it. Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews are scheduled for Thursday, October 29 from 3:00 – 8:00 PM.

Grade Nine "Take Our Kids to Work Day"

On November 4, thousands of grade 9 students across Canada will have the opportunity to spend the day at work, job shadowing a parent, relative, friend or a volunteer host. It is our hope that all grade nine St. Benedict students will be able to participate in this worthwhile event which among other things, allows students to explore career options in a very practical way. All grade 9 students received an information package, as well as a parent consent form in their period one class recently. In order to

participate in this event, students must return their parent permission form to their period one teacher by Friday, October 30. Students who do not participate in this event are expected to be in their regular classes on November 4.

University Information Presentation (UIP) Night - Coming Soon!!

On Thursday, November 5, St. Benedict CSS will be the host site for the Cambridge area, UIP night. All 21 Ontario universities will have representatives at this event which will run from 7:00 – 9:00 PM. We hope that lots of our parents and students, as well as parents and students from other schools in the Cambridge area, will take advantage of this great opportunity to learn more about university programs and to have some of their specific questions answered. Presentations will take place in assigned classrooms on the second and third floor of school and there will be opportunity to attend three, thirty minute presentations at this event. At the end of the three presentation blocks, there will be time to circulate, ask questions and pick up information from other representatives.

Post-Secondary Preparation Help Available

- 1. Plan to attend the Post Secondary Information Night being held for parents at St. Benedict on Thursday, October 29 beginning at 7:00 PM in the Lecture Hall. This is the same night as Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews.
- 2. College and University visits being held at our school will come to a close during the month of November, however there is still time for students to take advantage of a presentation. Specific dates and schools are posted on our school calendar.
- 3. Grade 12 students should continue to do specific institution research at the E-info site (www.electronicinfo.com) for university and www.ontariocolleges.ca site.
- 4. Now is a great time to arrange for a campus visit or tour at institutions that are of interest. The value of making a personal visit to a school should not be underestimated! Students who have visited campuses are finding this to be very beneficial in their decision making process. Most colleges and universities typically host these events in the fall, as well as in the spring. Specific dates can be found on the web sites of all university and colleges.
- 5. Review your semester two timetable to make sure that you have all of the necessary pre-requisite courses.
- 6. Complete your Community Service Hours AND remember to hand them in!!
- 7. Be prepared to wait for confirmation of acceptance from schools. Each institution has its own timeline with regard to admission offers. Try not to let anxiety about acceptance interfere with your progress at school.

Dealing with Loss

Hospice of Waterloo Region's Teen Support Program is open to 14 – 18 year olds who have lost a parent, sibling or other significant person in their lives in the last two years through illness or accident. The group addresses issues of loss and grief and coping with loss through various art experiences, group exercises and discussions. Individual and family counselling is also available. These support groups are free of charge for participants and a professional referral to the program is not required. For more information, call Hospice of Waterloo Region directly at 519–1–743–4114 or check out www.hospicewaterloo.ca

What is Specialist High Skills Major (SHSM)?

The Specialist High Skills Major (SHSM) is a Ministry approved program that encourages students to focus their education on a specific employment sector.

Components include:

- 1. A bundle of courses related to a major
- 2. Co-op experience in an area of interest
- 3. Industry-recognized certifications related to the employment sector



Students who successfully complete all components of the program earn a Specialist High Skills Major (Red Seal) designation on their Diploma.

Why get involved?

No matter which path you follow after high school, you will have a better idea of your direction and future career choice when graduating with a SHSM Red Seal. You will:

- understand how and why your classes apply to your future career
- obtain training and certifications from experienced industry staff (e.g. First Aid & CPR)
- learn on-the-job skills during a co-op placement
- · gain experience in your field of interest

Majors offered at St. Benedict's C.S.S. in 2015-16

Arts & Culture • Business
Construction • Energy
Environment • Health & Wellness
Hospitality & Tourism
Information & Communications
Justice & Community Safety
Manufacturing • Transportation

How and when to get involved:

Experiences start in Grade 11 or 12. Now is the time to sign up and get involved! Deadline to sign up is October 30. Sign up forms are available in the Guidance Office. More information can be found online at www.highskills.ca.



Smoking on school property is not allowed. This includes in school buses and the use of electronic cigarettes.



This poll is closed.

Hockey: It's a Canadian thing....

Which Canadian team will go the furthest this year?

Calgary Flames 0
Edmonton Oilers 0
Montreal Canadiens 0
Ottawa Senators 0
Toronto Maple Leafs 0
Vancouver Canucks 0
Winnipeg Jets 0

Bennie's students rock the Student Vote

By Mr. R. MARTINELLO

Last Friday St. Benedict took part in Student Vote, a voting simulation that is meant to mirror voting in the federal election. Students in our period 1 classes were given ballots identical to the ballots used

in Cambridge for the federal election held on Monday, October 19. The purpose of Student Vote is generate interest in the federal election and to encourage our students to become active voters in the future. 7,000 schools representing 50% of students across the country participated in Student Vote in the week leading up to the election. I am proud to say that St. Benedict has participated in every Student Vote simulation from the beginning.

	Actual #	Actual %	SBCSS #	SBCSS %
Liberal	22688	43.2	354	40.3
PC	20299	38.7	301	34.3
NDP	7255	13.8	106	12.1
Green	1685	3.2	72	8.2
Ind	470	0.9	24	2.7
ML	114	0.2	21	2.4

Student Vote at St. Benedict gets the same order as the actual Cambridge riding results, and nearly matches the vote count percentage.

As most are now aware, the Liberals not only won the federal election but also won the riding of Cambridge. The official results for Cambridge from Monday's voting were: Brian May of the Liberals in 1st, Gary Goodyear of the Conservatives in 2nd, Bobbi Stewart of the NDP in third, Michele Braniff of the Green Party in 4th, Lee Sperduti, an independent in 5th place and Manuel Couto of the Marxist Leninist Party in 6th place. In a remarkable bit of preelection predictions these are the results from our student vote: Brian May with 354 votes in 1st place, Gary Goodyear with 301 votes in 2nd place, Bobbi Stewart with 106 votes in 3rd place, Michele Braniff with 72 votes in 4th place, Lee Sperduti with 24 votes in 5th place and

Manuel Couto with 21 votes in 6th place. Our students were remarkable prescient with their predictions. I would not hesitate to say that many political pundits would not have been as accurate as our students.

Academics



Enriching the Lives of Students

By Mrs. D. WITTMANN

There many opportunities for students to enhance their learning experience: Enrichment courses, LEAP, OYAP, UCEP, Co-op, Home Build, SHSM, and Skills Canada. Visit the Enrichment blog for information on all these opportunities. The Blogroll contains a plethora of learning enhancements. To learn more about what we offer, click the link. Enrichment@St.Benedict blog.



BY Mrs. D. WITTMANN

To receive an Ontario Secondary School Diploma (OSSD) each student must obtain 4 credits in English (1 credit per grade). Visit the English blog to read the course offerings provided by the Saint Benedict English Department. The Blogroll has great resources for both students and parents. Enjoy! English@St.Benedict blog.

Math Contests fast approaching!

By Dr. L. CHERNYSH

On Wednesday, November 25th, 2015, the Gr.9, 10, 11 and 12 students will be taking part in the Canadian Senior and Intermediate Mathematics Contests. Please, register with Dr.C, in the Math Office or in the room 309. A \$2 deposit is required that will be paid back at the day of the contest. This event is open to all students!

The deadline for the registration is Monday, November 9th, at 3:00 p.m. Don't miss it!

Also, the University of Windsor Math League Contest will be held on Thursday, October 22, in the room 309 for students of all grades during Period 2. Everybody is welcome!

Senior Girls Basketball Update

BY MRS. P. KLASSEN

The Senior Girls Basketball team improved their District 8 record to 4 wins and 1 loss, following a resounding 53 – 27 victory over the Woodland Cavaliers. A balanced scoring attack was led by Julia Mascarenhas with 15 points, Laura Ivits with 14 points and Maya Danis with 11 points.

The girls cotinued their winning ways with a convincing victory over the Rockway Flames last Wednesday. The leading scorer for the Saints was Julia Mascarhenas with a season high 27 points.

The Senior Girls Basketball team have continued to perform strongly in District 8 play and are firmly entrenched in second place following the completion of non-tiered league competition. Leading into the play-offs, the Saints will square off for a second time against the other three teams that finished in the top tier - St. Mary's, St. David and Resurrection. The results of these games will determine whether or not the girls will have a bye in the first round of the play-offs, as well as home court advantage. While our small, but mighty group has been led consistently all season by returning players Laura Ivits, Julia Mascarenhas and Afifa Salad, the remaining members of the squad are all contributing to our successes as well. Look for great things to come from this talented group leading up to the District 8 Championship game on November 12!



Jr. Girls basketball Saints 29, Woodland CHS 18 Saints 41, Rockway MC 8

Sr. Girls basketball Saints 53, Woodland CHS 27 Saints 57, Rockway MC 15

Jr. Boys volleyball Saints 3, Woodland CHS 1 Rockway MC 3, Saints 0

Sr. Boys volleyball Woodland CHS 3, Saints 0 Rockway MC 3, Saints 0

Jr. Boys soccer Saints 4, Msgr. Doyle 1 Saints 1, St. David 1

Jr. Boys football
St. David 43, Saints 7
Resurrection 22, Saints 14

Sr. Boys football Resurrection 33, Saints 7

Junior Girls Basketball

By Mr. N. Krzysztofik

The junior girls basketball team played all out, with stellar defense and a powerful offense. Trinity Lombardi, Nana-Afia, and Lysa Lowe lead the offense to a 29-18 victory over Woodland. Congratulations to the whole team for their fantastic performance.

The girls followed up with a fantastic game last against Rockway. With solid defense, rebounding, and a relentless offense, the Saints were unstoppable. The final score was 41-8. Great job girls!

Junior Boys Soccer

By Mr. N. Dufresne

The junior boys soccer team took on the Mustangs on our home field. The boys found themselves trailing by one in the fourth minute of play. Yet the team rallied and began to mount an impressive offensive attack and equalized the match thanks to the foot of Conor VanIersel. Shortly after we took the lead thanks to the crafty play of Ben Mascarenhas and we never looked back. Two more insurance goals were pocketed one more by Conor V and one by the man of the match, Sebastian Llorn, for his tenacious play at both ends of the pitch and for also scoring the final goal. Great teamwork boys and well done; congrats on a 4–1 win!

The boys then took on the Celtics of St. David's, also at home. The Celtics struck first in the 28th minute. The Saints stayed strong and pulled even 10 minutes later by the foot of Carter Jackson. The score remained even going into half time. More dominant play by the saints in the second half resulted

in more than 15 shots on net yet they just could not pocket a goal with the game ending in a 1-1 draw. Honourable mention goes out to Ben Mascarenhas, Jon Befekadu, Jamil Kort, and Jeremiah Sackey for their outstanding hard work and team play. Man of the match was Blake Semper for playing a relentless hard nosed game.

Senior Boys Football

BY MR. J. VALE

Congratulations to the Senior Football team that continued with their winning ways with a 31–7 win over the St. David's Celtics last Thursday. The offence was led by Aidan Yearwood with 2 touchdowns as well as Dan Labelle and Will Pipe who each scored as well. The defence was led by standout performances by Josh Cumber, Cole Coriveau and Adam Payne.

Cross Country

BY MR. F. WITTMANN

On October 8, several members of the Saints cross-country team participated in the largest meet of the year – The Waterloo Invitational. Both Senior Teams placed 7th out of 30+ teams, and the midget girls were 8th. Top performances were turned in by Sevanne Ghazarian (3rd), Nikki Soares (4th), Hope Harnack (7th), Sarah Joseph, Bethany Lewis, Greg Danayan, and Ms G-Day in the coaches race. Next stop – pre-OFSAA.

Varsity Boys Hockey team

By Mr. N. O'CONNOR

The Varsity Boys Hockey team is now inviting all hockey players to tryout for this year's team. A recent rule change in district 8 has made all levels of "A" hockey eligible for Varsity Hockey. Tryout information and permission forms will be available on Thursday, October 22 at Lunch time in the Lecture Hall.

Swimming season soon starts!

By Ms. S. Skinn

We're yellow and blue and we can swim too! Anyone interested in joining the swim team this year there will be an information meeting at the beginning of lunch in room 312 on Tuesday October 27.

Junior Boys Basketball tryout information

By Mr. K. Fratarcangeli

All boys interested in trying out for the junior boys basketball team, there is an informational meeting on Thursday October 22 at lunch in room 314. See Mr. Fratarcangeli if you are unable to attend.

Stay up to date with District 8 Sports

Now receive sports updates in your email or on your mobile device!

The new <u>District 8 website</u> now allows you to sign up for nightly e-mail updates. You can select the school (or schools) you want to follow, and all the sports results will be sent to your email address.

The service is free. Sign up by following this link.

The Accepting Differences Club is back!

BY MRS. L. VARRIANO LANE

This club was created several years ago by Dru George as a place for LGBTQ students and their supporters to hang out and discuss issues facing today's youth. But all are welcome to join this SAFE SPACE – regardless of gender, sexuality, religion, race etc! Or just come out and have lunch and meet some new people! We meet every Tuesday at lunch in room 301 – we look forward to meeting you!

Conversational English Club

BY MRS. A. O'CONNOR

The Conversational English Club will be having a meeting on Friday October 23 in Room 3.3 at lunch. This is a great opportunity to help our international students improve their English and meet new people. All are welcome.

Model UN Club meeting

BY MR. R. MARTINELLO

The Model United Nations club will meet this Thursday at lunch in Room 225. Be prepared to debate and discuss.

Science Team

By Mrs. S. Skinn

The next science team meeting is tomorrow at lunch in room 314.

Student Activities

The Arts

Other News

St. Margaret of Scotland Catholic Elementary School



Monday, November 16th, 2015

2:00-3:00 p.m. Celebration in our School Gym

- For current students and staff and any other guests who would like to join us
- · Cake for students in classrooms following celebration
- Students will receive a 25th Anniversary t-shirt, compliments of our School Council



5:30-7:00 p.m. - Open House

- For past and present members of the St. Margaret school community
- Come and tour the school, and relive great memories as you take in our slide shows and displays of student work which honour the 25th Anniversary of our school
- Cake and refreshments served in gym throughout the evening

Contact Kendra Duench, Principal of St. Margaret of Scotland CES, 519-622-6100, for more information.

Do you have photos to share for our slide show? Please email them to Stmargaret25th@wcdsb.ca.

Upcoming Events

Wednesday, October 21

2:15pm Show Choir

3:00pm Sr. Girls Basketball @ ES Père-René-de-

Galinée

3:00pm Sr. Boys Football vs St. Mary's HS

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball vs ES Père-René-de-Galinée

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball vs ES Père-René-de-

Galinée

BENN Newsletter release

Thursday, October 22

10:45am DECA meeting

11:15am Cross Country: District 8

2:10pm Rock Climbing Club

2:15pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:15pm Games Club

2:15pm Jazz Band

3:30pm Jr. Boys Volleyball @ Rockway MC

3:30pm Sr. Boys Volleyball @ Rockway MC

6:00pm Arts Coffee House

6:00pm Badminton Club

7:00pm School Council meeting

Progress reports distributed

Friday, October 23

10:40am Star Trek Club

10:40am United Cultures

10:40am Puzzles Club

10:45am Programmers Club

2:15pm Dr. Who club

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball @ Monsignor Doyle CSS

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball @ Monsignor Doyle CSS

Monday, October 26

Tuesday, November 3

8:00am Skills Training & Development

8:00am Coaching: Designing a Sport Program, Sport

Nutrition & Ethics Training

10:40am Arts Council

10:40am Mock United Nations

10:40am Accepting Differences Club

10:45am Games Club

10:45am DECA meeting

10:45am E-Car club

11:45am Univ. visit: Algoma University

1:00pm College visit: Lambton College

7:00pm Univ. visit: UIP (University Information Program)

Wednesday, November 4

8:00am Grade 9 Take a Student to Work day

8:00am Coaching: Designing a Sport Program, Sport

Nutrition & Ethics Training

8:00am Acting Workshop & Audition Preparation

Training

10:40am Fresh Club

10:40am Cosmo Club

10:40am Guitar Club

10:45am Financial Club

10:45am E-Car club

2:10pm Yearbook Team

2:10pm Camera Club

2:15pm Show Choir

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball vs Woodland Christian HS

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball vs Woodland Christian HS

5:00pm Jr. Girls Basketball @ Woodland Christian HS

BENN Newsletter release

2:15pm Concert Band

3:00pm Jr. Girls Basketball @ Resurrection CSS

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball vs St. David CSS

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball vs St. David CSS

Tuesday, October 27

10:40am Arts Council

10:40am Mock United Nations

10:40am Accepting Differences Club

10:45am Games Club

10:45am DECA meeting

10:45am E-Car club

11:45am Univ. visit: University of Ontario

Wednesday, October 28

8:00am Info & Comm. Tech Zoom Career Day

8:15am College visit: Niagara

10:40am Fresh Club

10:40am Cosmo Club

10:40am Guitar Club

10:45am Financial Club

10:45am E-Car club

2:10pm Yearbook Team

2:10pm Camera Club

2:15pm Show Choir

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball @ Resurrection CSS

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball @ Resurrection CSS

4:30pm Jr. Girls Basketball vs St. David CSS

SAC Fall fair

Thursday, October 29

8:00am Infection Control Training

9:15am Cross Country: CWOSSA

10:45am DECA meeting

1:00pm Jr. Boys Football @ St. David CSS

2:15pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:15pm Games Club

2:15pm Jazz Band

3:00pm Parent-teacher interviews

3:00pm Sr. Boys Football @ St. David CSS

6:00pm Badminton Club

7:00pm Post-secondary info parent night

Friday, October 30

10:40am Star Trek Club

10:40am United Cultures

10:40am Puzzles Club

10:45am Programmers Club

2:15pm Dr. Who club

Saturday, October 31

Hallowe'en

Sunday, November 1

2:00am Daylight Savings Time ends

All Saints' day

Monday, November 2

2:15pm Concert Band

3:00pm Jr. Girls Basketball vs Rockway MC

3:00pm Jr. Boys Volleyball @ ES Père-René-de-Galinée

3:00pm Sr. Boys Volleyball @ ES Père-René-de-

Galinée

All Souls' day

8:15am College visit: St. Francis Xavier

9:30am College visit: Conestoga (Degree Programs)

10:45am DECA meeting

2:10pm Rock Climbing Club

2:15pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:15pm Games Club

2:15pm Jazz Band

6:00pm Badminton Club

6:30pm University Info Program night

7:00pm Univ. visit: UIP (University Information

Program)

Friday, November 6

10:40am Star Trek Club

10:40am United Cultures

10:40am Puzzles Club

10:45am Programmers Club

2:15pm Dr. Who club

Saturday, November 7

9:00am Cross Country: OFSAA, Duntroon

To see the full calendar, go to Benny's News ► Calendar of Events.

Keep up with what's happening at St. Benedict's using your cell phone



Visit stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/calendar.php from your cell phone. (Be sure to bookmark it!)

We want to know...

Thank you to those who have taken time to provide us with feedback. Your opinions are important to us! Please email us with your comments and suggestions. If you like our newsletter, tell others; if you don't like it, tell us!

Check out our school website at http://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca for news and information updates.



